MINUTES

Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

Friday, June 30, 2006

The Board of Directors of the Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association (LGHOA) met on Friday, March 24, 2006.  In attendance were John Hudock, Jeanne Dunn and Jason Young.

The meeting was called to order at 12:15 p.m.  The minutes were approved as submitted.

Mr. Hudock researched the three paving recommendations given to him by Mr. Carpino of PavCo and concluded that the association should still use PavCo for its paving project.  The LGHOA attorney recommended that we not sign the current PavCo contract, and she pointed out her concerns with the way the contract was written, particularly in paragraph 9.  Mr. Hudock asked the attorney to re-draft the contract.  The attorney presented Mr. Hudock with a huge legal contract.  Both the original contract and the attorney’s revised contract are attached and made a permanent part of this meeting.  The Board decided to approach PavCo with the attorney’s contract, with the understanding that they may either wish to bring this contract to their attorney or adjust their current contract.  Mrs. Dunn volunteered to go with Mr. Hudock, schedules permitting.
Mr. Hudock passed out an educational handout from the South Florida Water Management about swales, a copy of which is attached and made a permanent part of this record.  Mr. Hudock also distributed a map of Lake Grove homes and proposed a meeting with Mr. Lessin, Mr. Cianciulli and Mr. Young which would include going around the neighborhood and re-evaluating the swales for each home.  
Gazebo – Mr. Young and Mr. Cianciulli have been in discussions about how to replace the top of the gazebo.  They are looking for machinery and man power to assist with this and will ask for help when they know how they wish to proceed.
Mr. Hudock distributed documents about Ted Shed’s and suggested that the Board makes complaints about them to the appropriate authorities based on their lack of response to our problems with the gazebo.  Mrs. Dunn volunteered to help Mr. Hudock.
Mr. Hudock mentioned that there are dead palms by the front gate area that need to be removed.  Mr. Hudock will speak with Mrs. Kiley about this.   Mr. Hudock suggested that the palms be replaced with sabal palms.  He will ask Mrs. Kiley to follow up on this with the LGHOA landscapers (Alex & Mario).  In the same discussion, the Board decided that the front gate should be closed permanently, now that the final home has been built.  The Board asked Mrs. Dunn to send out this information in a summer mailing and to email it to those neighbors for whom she has email addresses.
Mr. Hudock reported that vandalism has occurred once again near the front entrance.  A light was broken, a sign was bent over and the box that contains the telephone codes for the gate was broken.  He said he would speak with Mrs. Levels and Mr. Cook for help in repairs.

The Board discussed compliance issues and asked Mrs. Dunn to write a letter to the homeowner who placed plastic piping on the lake.  Since the lake is community property, its presence violates Article 7 of the Covenants and Restrictions.  The Board suggested Mrs. Dunn ask that if the piping is for irrigation purposes, one can purchase a plastic duck that will hold a water hose down.  
Mr. Hudock mentioned that he will speak with Mrs. Kiley about sealing the dock and the gazebo floor after gazebo has been fixed.

Mr. Hudock asked Mrs. Dunn to find out who owns one of the homes in Lake Grove, as it was the target of a police visit recently and our ownership records do not appear to match those records of the county.  Mrs. Dunn will contact the LGHOA accountant.
Mr. Hudock reported that another harassment incident has occurred with a homeowner who has had a record of trouble with the neighbors for several years.  In this incidence, two women and three children were almost run over and the woman was told to move out the neighborhood.  The Board agreed that there is nothing it can do in these situations but report them for the safety of all neighbors.   

The Board had a lengthy discussion about the role of the Compliance Committee and determined that its role is really as an appeals Board for those neighbors who disagree with the fines issues for lack of compliance.  The Board acknowledged then that it still needs more non-Board volunteers to help with the compliance issues.

The Board also discussed the issue of mailbox lights.  The Board asked Mrs. Dunn to come up with a postcard that can easily be attached to the mailbox to inform a neighbor when the light is burned out.  Mr. Young volunteered himself and his children to distribute the cards to the appropriate neighbors. 

The Board adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

NOTES FOR JEANNE (will be taken out of final minutes)

Give John new neighbors names for McNicholas.  Email to Board.

Mrs. Dunn to call the Hughes family to tell them shutters cannot go up unless there is a storm.

 Ask Shirley who owns the Cavannaugh home (Eileen Dee) 761 SW Bay Point Circle.  
